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In Memorial:  Tribute to Dr. M. L. King Jr. – Ms. Ethel Perkins (Michigan) 
 Sis. Perkins presented reflections on and some history of the celebrated speech by Dr. Martin Luther King, 
 Jr., “I Have A Dream”.  Her beautiful and thought provoking presentation ended with “Like Dr. King, I too have 
 a dream; Do You? “  Sis. Perkins presented all with a memorial bookmark after singing, “To Dream the 
 Impossible Dream” 
 

Workshop Presentation 
“Ministering to Special Needs Children and Youth” 

Emphasis:  Autism 
Presenter:  Sis. Jelyne Martin Jenkins, Ed.S., Special Education Specialist, 

Member, Old Friendship Baptist Church – Pastor Brendon Jenkins 
Excellent handouts which included a booklet “Ministering to Special Needs Children and Youth” and a copy of her power 
point presentation were given after an activity in reading sign language.  Comments:  Special Needs Children need 
sharing the Word.  In teaching Special Needs Children and Children with Disabilities – all children can learn.  There was 
also discussion on Special Needs for Adults (ex. Bi-Polar).  The Importance of using the correct vocabulary referring to 
Special Needs was stressed, ex. Child with a disability instead of handicapped child.  Recognition and the inclusion of 
those with Special Needs are equally important. 
 
 
Report - Sis. Doris McGilberry (E. St. Louis, IL) gave highlights about this year’s program –  
Young People’s Department Day of Prayer. 
Theme:  “Be Still and Know that I am God”; Scripture:  Psalms 46:10; Date:  July 13, 2013 - 12:00 noon.  The Program 
outline was presented, reviewed and distributed.     
 
Afternoon Session at 2:00 – 4:00 p.m. 
 
The Regional Directors along with their Regional representatives, made plans for the coming 2013 Regions, to be 
announced later. 



 
 



 


